Oscoda County Library Board    
430 W. Eighth Street
Mio, Michigan 48647
Phone: 989-826-3613
Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES
February 11, 2019
A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON MONDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2019 AT 5:00 P.M. 
AT THE MAIN BRANCH OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY

Call to Order: 5:04 p.m. by President Stenzel. 
Members Present: Stenzel, King, and Nutt 
Members Absent: Shumaker and Emig
Others Present: Amy Knepp and Tom McCauley
Minutes

The minutes from the January 8, 2019 meeting stand approved.
Old Business    

MCLS Strategic Planning
Director Knepp shared the Oscoda County Library Strategic Planning Tentative Timeline 2019. She also reported that the contract has been signed and is waiting on signatures at MCLS. 
New Business



Emergency Closings 

Director Knepp reported to the board she needed some guidance and suggestions regarding emergency closings of the library. January presented some of the coldest days we have seen this winter, resulting in the Governor declaring a state of emergency. Should the library have been closed at that time? If we have an event scheduled should we close?  The consensus reached was if the Mio-AuSable school cancels sporting events due to weather, the Library should cancel any event scheduled.  Further discussion was held on the Library becoming a warming center/location.  It was the consensus of the Board that further brainstorming needed to take place.
Budget Report
Review of Budget
The budget was reviewed. 

Approval of Bills

Emig/Call
Motion to approve transmittals and the payment of bills in the amount of $15,541.56. 

Roll call vote:
King – Aye  
Nutt - Aye

Stenzel - Aye

3 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.
Correspondence



None
Board Member Comments   
None
Northland Board Advisory Comments
None
Commissioner Liaison Comment
Tom McCauley introduced himself as the new BOC liaison.  He wanted to know if he needed to attend every meeting since it costs the county around $100.00 for him to attend. He is looking at ways he can save the county money. He might just attend the Library Board meeting quarterly.  He also gave an update on the courthouse rebuild. The BOC is currently working with the insurance company to get a list of what will and will not be paid for.
Public Comment
None
Meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.
The next regular meeting will be held March 11, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. at the Main Library.
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Knepp – Acting Secretary
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